Dear Chairs and fellow Delegates,

Ethiopia, as a neighboring country to Somalia, understands the importance of addressing the Somali Crisis for regional stability, peace, and development. Here are our main points:

1. Working Together: It is crucial for African countries, particularly those close to Somalia, to collaborate. By cooperating with neighboring countries, AMISOM, and IGAD, we can achieve stability and effective solutions to the political and security challenges.

2. Negotiating for Peace: We support inclusive discussions and negotiations as a way to find a solution. Organizations like the African Union and the United Nations can assist in mediating talks. Our goal is to foster unity, democracy, and the rule of law in Somalia.


3. Ensuring Safety: We stand behind AMISOM in providing security. We need more assistance from the international community to strengthen the Somali National Army and support programs that help former fighters reintegrate into society peacefully.

4. Assisting Those in Need: It is crucial to provide aid to those affected by the crisis. Many people have been forced to leave their homes and struggle to find food and basic services. We should ensure their safe return and provide the necessary support to help them rebuild their lives.


5. Building a Better Future: We believe that investing in the economy and society is key to addressing the root causes of the crisis. By creating jobs, improving infrastructure, and providing access to education, healthcare, and clean water, we can promote stability and reduce poverty.

In conclusion, Ethiopia is committed to working with all countries involved to find sustainable solutions to the Somali Crisis. Through cooperation, dialogue, security measures, humanitarian aid, and development efforts, we aim to bring peace, stability, and prosperity to Somalia and the surrounding region.

Thank you for your attention. We look forward to engaging in constructive discussions during this SPECPOL session.

Sincerely,

Berrak
Delegate of Ethiopia
